Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 1-2 April 2004 

at All Saints Pastoral Centre, London Colney

Present:
The President, the Vice-President and 56 other voting members.

Apologies:
The Revd Desmond Bain, The Revd John C Best, The Revd R Graham Carter, Miss Katherine Fox, Mr Richard Kinsman, Dr Clive Marsh, Mr Geoffrey Pickford, The Revd Harvey Richardson, Mr John Unsworth, Mrs Lys Vaughan

In

Attendance:
The Revd Kenneth G Howcroft (Co-ordinating Secretary-Designate), Mr Chris Kitchin (Head of Communication in the Connexional Team), Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes Secretary)

Welcome:
The Council welcomed Deacon Sue Jackson (Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order); The Revd Roberta Topham and Mr Ivan Weekes (members of the Methodist Council Review Group); Mr Dudley Coates and Mr Andrew Moore (members of the Strategy and Resources Committee from 1 September 2004); Mr Peter Davis (representative from the Methodist Youth Conference)

Prayers:
The Revd Rachel Walton, Chaplain, led prayers.

Letters:
The Council agreed that letters be sent to Mr Richard Kinsman, The Revd Brian E Beck, The Revd John Walker, Mrs Sylvia Enticott, and NCH.

04.2.1
World Exchange

Further to earlier agreement in principle, the Council agreed to delegate to the Strategy and Resources Committee (SRC) the scrutiny of new documentation received regarding the Memorandum and Articles of Association relating to the change from Trust to Company Limited by Guarantee of the World Exchange (previously known as the Scottish Churches World Exchange).

04.2.2
Gender Justice Committee Report


The Council agreed that the SRC consider on its behalf the proposed report to the Conference of the Gender Justice Committee, taking the opportunity as desired to input comments and suggestions via that route.

04.2.3
Nomination of Conference-Elected Representative to the 2004 Conference

The Council agreed to nominate The Revd Stephen J Burgess to the Conference as a Conference-Elected representative, replacing The Revd David Haslam, who has withdrawn.  Reasoned statement: Stephen is to be nominated to the Conference as Chair of the York and Hull District from 1 September 2004 and so it is appropriate for him to be a member of the 2004 Conference.

04.2.4
The Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 13-14 February 2004 were agreed and signed by the President, with the following amendment:

04.1.43 
Situation in Zimbabwe: delete the phrase “to seek to sustain a working 
relationship in a spirit of reconciliation”.

04.2.5
The Minutes of the Methodist Council Strategy and Resources Committee held on     15 March 2004 were noted.

04.2.6
Equal Opportunities Monitoring 


The Revd David Deeks, Secretary of the Conference, briefly reported the results of the voluntary equal opportunities monitoring exercise carried out at the February Council.  It was agreed that work would be done, with the help of the Methodist Council Review Group, to address the issues raised.  The Council:

1.
authorised the Secretary of the Conference annually to request all members to fill in an equal opportunities monitoring form and to report results to the Council;

2.
agreed to recommend to the 2004 Conference that members of the Conference be invited to fill in the same monitoring form;

3.
agreed to recommend a resolution to the Conference that will enable filling in a monitoring form to become a routine practice for members of the Conference.

04.2.7
The Gambia District Constitution (MC/04/36)


The Revd Peter Sulston, Co-ordinating Secretary for Unity in Mission, presented MC/04/36, being proposals drafted by The Revd Dr Brian Beck at the request of the President of the Conference concerning the provisions for discipline within the Standing Orders for The Gambia District (Council Minute 03.3.36).  The Council agreed to substitute the text proposed in MC/04/36 for the present Standing Orders 11, 11A and 35 of The Gambia District. 

The Council expressed thanks to Dr Beck for his work.


The Council noted that a further report concerning other constitutional matters is expected from The Gambia District Synod, and the Council agreed to delegate to the SRC the detailed consideration of such a report.

04.2.8
Regional Training Partnerships and the Future Use and Configuration of Training Institutions (MC/04/37)


The Council welcomed The Revd Dr David Way, Theological Education Secretary for the Church of England, and The Revd Margaret Jones, designate-Secretary for Presbyteral Ministry in the Connexional Team.  The Revd Ken Howcroft, Secretary for Presbyteral Ministry, presented MC/04/37, outlining the ecumenical work involved in preparing the proposals for future training provision, including draft proposals for regions in England.  Dr Way outlined the decision-making process within the Church of England.  The Council agreed:

1.
to endorse the report as an appropriate outworking of principles already approved previously by the Conference;


2.
to ask the May meeting of the SRC to receive the judgement of the appropriate committee of the Church of England (meeting at the end of April);

3.
to find a way to ensure that decisions in both Churches are made at approximately the same time, in order to facilitate the progressing of the work in tandem in a sensible way.  The Council therefore further agreed:

4.
to empower the SRC to respond to the Church of England’s judgement in one of two ways:

a.
in the event of the Church of England making a decision in April to endorse the proposals, the SRC is authorised by the Council to make a decision on behalf of the Conference and to report that decision to the Conference;

b.
in the event of the Church of England deferring the decision until a later date, the Council requires the SRC to refer the report to the 2004 Conference for decision.


The Council also agreed the proposed report to the Conference on Notice of Motion 50 (2003), Candidates to Offer for a Particular Region, as outlined on the final page of MC/04/37.

04.2.9
Governance Arrangements and Appointments of Staff to Training Institutions (MC/04/38)


Ken Howcroft presented MC/04/38 and the Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference, subject to Law and Polity scrutiny of the proposed Standing Order changes.

04.2.10
NM 32 (2001) - Ordination at the Beginning of Public Ministry (MC/04/39)


Ken Howcroft presented MC/04/39 and the Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the proposed report on Notice of Motion 32 (2001).

04.2.11
LWPT - The Leaders of Worship and Preachers’ Trust (MC/04/84)


The Revd Jonathan Kerry presented MC/04/84 and the Council appointed the following trustees to represent the Methodist Church on the new Trust to succeed Local Preachers’ Mututal Aid: Mr Ron Kirk, Ms Angela Davis, Ms Morag Walder, Ms Joanne Kingston and Mr John Whitehead.

04.2.12
The Budget 2004-05 (including Epworth Fund Grants) (MC/04/40)


Ms Ruby Beech, Co-ordinating Secretary for Human and Financial Resources, presented MC/04/40.  The Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the budget for 2004-05 and the response within it to Resolution 33/5 of the 2003 Conference.

04.2.13
The Future of London Methodism (MC/04/41)


The Council welcomed The Revd Stuart Jordan, Secretary of the London Committee, who presented MC/04/41 and received feedback from the Council following consideration of the report in group sessions.  Pending responses from the four London Synods, the Council agreed in principle to recommend the report and its resolutions to the Conference, and confirmed its earlier decision to authorise the SRC to receive the Synod responses on its behalf and to confirm the in principle recommendation.

04.2.14
Methodist Council Review Group - Discussion on Membership (MC/04/42)


The Revd Ian White, Chair of the Methodist Council Review Group, introduced MC/04/42 and briefly outlined some of the thinking, to date, of the Group.  The Council divided into groups to consider MC/04/42, a member of the Review Group being present in each group to take note of the Council’s contributions to the debate.

04.2.15
Complaints and Discipline Procedures (MC/04/87)


The Revd David Gamble, Co-ordinating Secretary for Legal and Constitutional Issues, presented MC/04/87.

1.
The Council expressed thanks to those who serve the Church through involvement in the complaints and discipline procedures. [David Gamble agreed to send personal letters to each person involved.]

2.
Believing it to be essential for those involved in the operation of the procedures to receive training, the Council requests District Chairs to ensure that training is given within their Districts.

3.
The Council resolved that a group be set up to review the procedures and their operation during the connexional year 2005-06.

04.2.16
Committee for Racial Justice: Draft Report to the Conference - NM 45 (2003) (MC/04/43)


Mr Naboth Muchopa, Secretary for Racial Justice, presented MC/04/43.  Following discussion to be taken into account in the final draft of the report, the Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference.

04.2.17
The Holy Land (MC/04/72)


Ms Anthea Cox, Co-ordinating Secretary for Public Life and Social Justice, introduced MC/04/72 and the Council agreed to recommend the following resolutions to the Conference in response to Resolution 29/2 of the 2003 Conference (as amended by Daily Record 6/11/1):

1.
The Conference notes the establishment of the Israel/Palestine Working Group and directs that a further report be brought to the 2005 Conference;

2.
The Conference affirms the partnership of the World Church Office and the Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme for Israel and Palestine.

04.2.18
Local Preachers and Worship Leaders (MC/04/44)


Jonathan Kerry, Co-ordinating Secretary for Worship and Learning, presented MC/04/44 and the Council agreed that the proposed consultations as outlined proceed with Circuits and Districts.  The Council further agreed that a summary report be prepared for the 2004 Conference to give information about the consultations taking place and to give notice of a full report to be brought to a future Conference.  The Council noted that the report to the 2004 Conference will include a response to NM 59 (2003) (‘Following the deletion of Standing Order 568(6)’).

04.2.19
The President and the Vice-President shared some personal reflections.

04.2.20
Domestic Abuse - Interim Report of the Task Group (MC/04/45)


The Council welcomed Ms Margaret Sawyer, Network Secretary, and Ms Beryl Cowling, a member of the Domestic Abuse Task Group, present to introduce MC/04/45.  The Council discussed the report.  Recognising the wider issues to be explored regarding issues of abuse than those contained within the remit of this report, the Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the interim report, amended in the light of the discussion.

04.2.21
Opening Session of the 2004 Conference (MC/04/46)


David Gamble introduced MC/04/46 and the Council confirmed the judgement of the Conference Business Committee that, for the better treatment of the Conference’s business, the Representative Session of the 2004 Conference should begin at 2pm on Saturday        26 June.

04.2.22
Marriage Breakdown - Support for the Spouses of Presbyters and Deacons (MC/04/47)


The Revd Keith Reed, Assistant Secretary of the Conference, introduced MC/04/47, prepared following a review of the procedures in place in response to Standing Order 111(3).  The Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference together with the proposed Standing Order changes.

04.2.23
Pilgrimage of Faith to Combat Repression and Discrimination - Appointment of Group (MC/04/48)


David Deeks presented MC/04/48 and the Council appointed the working group to operate within the terms of reference already agreed, comprising Mrs Ann Leck and Mrs Margaret Parker (Co-Chairs), The Revd D Paul C Smith, The Revd Cassandra M Howes, Ms Susan James, The Revd Joanna Thornton, Dr Anthony Reddie and The Revd Jonathan Kerry.

04.2.24
Nominations, Designations and Appointments (MC/04/49)


David Deeks introduced MC/04/49.  The Council:

1.
endorsed the recommendations in the consultation paper for posts which are open to lay and ordained persons, and authorised the General Secretary to bring changes to Standing Orders to the Conference when appropriate consensus has been obtained among those directly affected.

2.
encouraged further work to be done on the posts referred to in the consultation paper which are necessarily presbyteral (together with the Warden of the Diaconal Order) and to report to the Council during 2004-05.

04.2.25
Secretary for Children’s Work 


Jonathan Kerry notified the Council of the need to arrange a postal ballot in the next few months for the appointment of a successor to Mrs Judy Jarvis upon her retirement.

04.2.26
Grievance Procedure for Ministers and Deacons (MC/04/50)


Ken Howcroft presented MC/04/50, being work in progress towards the possible formulation of a grievance procedure for ministers and deacons.  The Council agreed that a report be brought to the 2004 Conference with a draft procedure, amended following the discussion and further consultation at the Connexional Leadership Team.  The Conference will be asked to express a mind about whether it wishes to own such a grievance procedure and whether it would judge a procedure as outlined in the report to be the appropriate way forward in dealing with ministers and deacons.  If the Conference is so minded, further work will be done in 2004-05 to facilitate wider consultations and to bring a detailed report to the Conference of 2005, including firm proposals for implementation and the provision of training.

04.2.27
Rural Chairs’ Group: Proposed Resolutions to the 2004 Conference (MC/04/51)


The Revd David Emison, member of the Rural Chairs’ Group, presented MC/04/51 and shared information about the workbook produced by the Group, due to be launched at the 2004 Conference, “Presence”.  The Council agreed to recommend the following resolutions to the Conference:

1.
The Conference, bearing in mind its “solemn commitment to rural communities” (Ipswich 2001):

a.
commends the document entitled “Presence” to the Methodist people and to our ecumenical partners for study and action;

b.
directs the Methodist Council in consultation with the Stationing Committee to set up a working group to draw on the resources of the Arthur Rank Centre and others and to explore effective strategies for more effective lay and ordained ministries in rural areas.

2.
The Conference invites its ecumenical partners to join with the Methodist Church in exploring the question, “What patterns of effective Christian presence do we want to see in all the communities of Britain in 2025?”, with the intention that a report on the results of this exploration be brought to the 2006 Conference.

04.2.28
Methodist International Centre (MC/04/52)


Ruby Beech presented MC/04/52 and, upon the recommendation of the SRC, the Council gave approval for the work to proceed and to be funded as outlined in SRC/04/28. The Council agreed that no further loan would be authorised for additional funding in the event that final tenders are greater than the figures shown in SRC/04/28.  The Council gave authority to the SRC, in such an event, to agree a lesser scope of works to be carried out within the agreed budget.

04.2.29
North Bank Estate Trusts (MC/04/53)


Jonathan Kerry presented MC/04/53.  The Council adopted the following resolutions:

1.
Subject to directions by the Property Committee under Model Trusts para 6, the Council as parent body:

a.
rescinds its resolution 96.4.26(d)(a), whereby the connexional trustees for Chester House and associated properties were appointed as managing trustees of the Central Area of the North Bank Estate and of the capital sum of £600,000, to be held by them to produce interest for the upkeep of the Estate (Trusts 4401A, Trust 8178 (Maintenance) and Trust 10974 (H Guy Chester Gifts);

b.
rescinds its resolution 96.4.26(d)(b), whereby the Secretary of the Conference was appointed as managing trustee of the remainder of the capital sum associated with the North Bank Estate (Trust 4401); and now

c.
appoints the North Bank Estate Trustees as managing trustees of the following Trusts, subject to the conditions set out in paragraphs 2 and 3 below: Trust 4401, Trust 4401A, Trust 8178 (Maintenance) and Trust 10974 (H Guy Chester Gifts).

2.
The requirements of Standing Orders relating to connexional property on the Model Trusts apply also to the management of those on other trusts, subject to any provision in those trusts to the contrary.

3.
No property to which these delegations refer shall be sold or mortgaged, and no property shall be acquired by the North Bank Trustees without a resolution of the Council to that effect, which, in the case of a sale of purchase, shall contain a direction as to the disposal of the proceeds of sale or the source of the funds required for the purchase.

04.2.30
Investment Management Committee (MC/04/54)


Mr Peter Cotgrove, Connexional Treasurer, presented MC/04/54.  


Chinese Funds: The Council approved the recommendations of the Investment Management Committee contained in the report and agreed:

a) to make application to the Charity Commission for permission to wind up the following Funds as small charities and to distribute the capital:








Value of Capital 31.8.2003









       

   £


A Friend’




    

1,476



Dingle Cot Fund



     

 545


Fatshan Medical Scholarship Fund

  
15,654


North China District Extension Property Fund   

1,875


Selina Jane Squance Fund


  
26,329


M B Brailsford Fund



       

785


James MacLaurin Fund


    

1,969


Elizabeth Perigoe Fund


       

678

With regard to each of the eight funds, a vote was taken and the following Resolution was passed in each instance by the required majority, and duly signed on behalf of the Council by the President and Secretary:


‘We, the undersigned, Trustees ……….. Being satisfied that we are properly appointed Trustees of the Charity in accordance with the Governing Document hereby resolve by a minimum of two-thirds majority of the Trustees voting at a properly constituted and quorate meeting of the Charity Trustees that the following Resolution under section 75 of the Charities Act 1993 be passed:


That the restriction with respect to the expenditure of capital which is permanent endowment comprised in the Trusts of the Charity be removed.’

b) that the capital of the Hankow Blind School Fund (£692 at 31 August 2003) which represents a Restricted Fund only be released to the Amity Foundation for ‘the advancement of education of the blind’. 

c) To make application to the Charity Commission for permission to wind up the following Funds as small charities under the provisions of section 74(2)(a) of the Charities Act 1993 and transfer both the realised capital and the accumulated revenue to the Methodist  Fund for World Mission:

  Value of Capital       Accumulated Income

           31.8.2003
           31.8.2003








           £


£



Lillian Allen



          691
            
72


ALOM Paignton


          691


72


Berkin Memorial


          971

          102


Frank J Diamond


       1,385

          145


Samuel Lee



          997

          105


Lily Lowe



          691


72


New Mills Cot


            54


  6


Eleanor Norburn


          691


72


Ada Stirling



          691


72


Chagford Cot (No Endowment)
          
-

          941


Edith Guest  (No Endowment)                
-

       1,529

With regard to each of the nine Funds a vote was taken and the following resolution was passed by the required majority, and duly signed on behalf of the Council by the President and Secretary:



‘We, the undersigned, Trustees of the ………….. Fund, Being satisfied that we are properly appointed Charity Trustees of the Charity in accordance with the Governing Document hereby resolve by a minimum of two-thirds majority of the Trustees who voted at a properly constituted and quorate meeting of the Charity Trustees that the following Resolution under section 74(2)(a) of the Charities Act 1993 be passed:



That all the property of the Charity be transferred to the following Charity: the Methodist Church Fund for World Mission.’

Investment and Restricted Funds: The Council approved the recommendations of the Investment Management Committee concerning the:

a) Thomas Farmer Bequest (noting the amendment required to the aide memoire made available to Presidents)

b) Thomas Phillips Endowment Fund

c) William James Titcombe Fund

d) Anon (Mr Warner) Fund

The Council also noted:

e) The procedure that will be followed in future regarding the Randles Hospitality Fund

f) The need to put in place internal arrangements for the future supervision of Endowment and Restricted Funds 

Additionally the Council agreed the following to meet specific legal requirements:

a) Thomas Phillips Endowment Fund

The Council agreed that application be made to the Charity Commission for permission to wind up the Thomas Phillips Endowment Fund as a small charity and to distribute the capital (£1,329 at 31.8.2003)

b) William James Titcombe Fund

The Council agreed that application be made to the Charity Commission for permission to wind up the William James Titcombe Fund as a small charity and to distribute the capital (£3,153 at 31.8.2003)

With regard to a) and b), a vote was taken and the following Resolution was passed in each instance by the required majority, and duly signed on behalf of the Council by the President and Secretary:


‘We, the undersigned, Trustees ……….. Being satisfied that we are properly appointed Trustees of the Charity in accordance with the Governing Document hereby resolve by a minimum of two-thirds majority of the Trustees voting at a properly constituted and quorate meeting of the Charity Trustees that the following Resolution under section 75 of the Charities Act 1993 be passed:


That the restriction with respect to the expenditure of capital which is permanent endowment comprised in the Trusts of the Charity be removed.’

c) Anon (Mr Warner) Fund

The Council agreed to make application to the Charity Commission for permission to wind up the Anon (Mr Warner) Fund as a small charity under the provisions of section 74(2)(a) of the Charities Act 1993 and transfer both the realised capital (£213 at 31.8.2003) and the accumulated revenue (£7 at 31.8.2003) to the Methodist Church Fund for World Mission. In this regard, a vote was taken and the following Resolution was passed by the required majority, and duly signed on behalf of the Council by the President and Secretary:


‘We, the undersigned, Trustees of  the Anon (Mr Warner) Fund, Being satisfied that we are properly appointed Charity Trustees of the Charity in accordance with the Governing Document HEREBY RESOLVE by a minimum of two-thirds majority of the Trustees who voted at a properly constituted and quorate meeting of the Charity Trustees that the following Resolution under section 74(2)(a) of the Charities Act 1993 be passed:


That all the property of the Charity be transferred to the following Charity: the Methodist Church Fund for World Mission.’

04.2.31
NCH Transfer Document (MC/04/55)


Anthea Cox presented MC/04/55 and further to SRC Minute 04.2.14 the Council endorsed the changes to the Transfer Deed, with David Deeks and Anthea Cox as the authorising signatories.

04.2.32
International Finance Facility (MC/04/56)


The Council welcomed Mr John Ellis, Secretary for Business and Economic Affairs in the Connexonal Team, who presented MC/04/56, outlining the Government’s invitation to Churches to support the initiative.  The Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the following resolution, mirroring a parallel resolution to be put to the General Assembly of the United Reformed Church:


The Conference notes with approval plans to create an International Finance Facility and pledges its support for ecumenical campaigns calling for its introduction.

04.2.33
Connexional Priorities: Recovering Confidence (draft) (MC/04/57)


The Council divided into groups to discuss MC/04/57.  A plenary discussion followed and ideas were shared that will be incorporated into the final version of the paper for the Conference.  The heading will be changed to ‘Priorities for the Methodist Church’ and more emphasis will be given to the way that this work is a development of and vitally linked to the Our Calling process.  An additional resolution will be included to invite every part of the Connexion (Districts, Circuits, churches and the Connexional Team) to make their contributions to the outworking of these priorities.


The Council also noted, as background information, the data contained in MC/04/58 from the Stationing Committee, and the tabled paper entitled ‘Statistics for Mission’.

04.2.34
Connexional Allowances Committee Report (MC/04/59)


Ruby Beech presented MC/04/59 and the Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference.  The Council noted:

a.
the proposed Standing Order change which will allow the Auxiliary Fund to provide grants to enable ministers or probationers who are in need due to illness or impairment to continue in the active work or on probation;

b.
that legal advice is being sought about the possibility of widening the use of the Auxiliary Fund to include the provision of assistance for deacons as well as ministers.

The Council appointed The Revd Graham Thompson as a member of the Connexional Allowances Committee from among the District Chairs upon the retirement of The Revd David F Willie (from 1 September 2004).

04.2.35
What is a Deacon?


Deacon Sue Jackson shared with the Council the results of the vote taken at the Convocation on the terminology describing the ministry of deacons.  It had been agreed to use the terminology, “witness through service”.

04.2.36
Property Schemes for Minor Works up to £12,500 (MC/04/60)


Mr Alan Pimlott, Connexional Property Secretary, presented MC/04/60 and the Council agreed that the recommendations contained within the report for a pilot exercise in selected Districts in relation to schemes of minor works be proposed to the Conference, together with the associated Standing Order changes.

04.2.37
District Structures (MC/04/61)


David Deeks introduced MC/04/61 and the Council endorsed the outline proposals, directing the Law and Polity Committee to prepare guidance notes relating to the process for authorising District boundary changes, and a new Standing Order for the 2004 Conference concerning alternative or more flexible constitutions for Districts.

04.2.38
District Resolution - Central Services (MC/04/62)


The Council received the report.

04.2.39
Making and Implementing Policy in the Methodist Church (MC/04/63)


The Council received the report.

04.2.40
Strategic Planning Group (SPG) (MC/04/64)


The Council received the report.

04.2.41
Appointment of Connexional Secretary for Pastoral Care and Spirituality (MC/04/65)


The Council agreed to recommend to the Conference that The Revd Michaela A Youngson be appointed as Secretary for Pastoral Care and Spirituality in the Connexional Team for an initial period of six years from the 1st September 2004.


04.2.42
Redesignation of The Revd Dr Roger Walton (MC/04/66)


The Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the redesignation of The Revd Dr Roger Walton as Director of the Wesley Study centre from 1 September 2005 to               31 August 2008.

04.2.43
Nominations and Appointments for the 2004 Conference (MC/04/67 and 67A)


With some amendments to be incorporated into the report for the Conference, including the information contained in MC/04/67A, the Council agreed the nominations and appointments for the Conference of 2004.  Ken Howcroft notified the Council of the redesignation of The Revd Philip Luscombe as Principal of Wesley House, which may be reported directly to the Conference.

04.2.44
Senior Persons’ Group (MC/04/68)


The Council appointed The Revd Brian E Beck as Convener of the Senior Persons’ Group with immediate effect.

04.2.45
Urban Mission Development Adviser in the Connexional Team (MC/04/69)


The Council confirmed its willingness to support the appointment of Ms Erica Dunmow as Urban Mission Development Adviser for three years from 1 September 2004 (subject to medical report), being a post in partnership with the Urban Mission Consortium.

04.2.46
Terms and Conditions of Service of Mission Partners (MC/04/70)


On the recommendation of the SRC, the Council agreed to support the proposals contained in MC/04/70.

04.2.47
Inter-Faith Relations: Exploring Principles and Practice (MC/04/71)


The Council received the report, agreeing to the way forward at the 2004 Conference as proposed within the paper.

04.2.48
NM 40 (2003) - A Message to our Churches (MC/04/73)


The Council received the report.

04.2.49
Overseas Representatives at the Conference: Possible Amendment to the Deed of Union and Standing Order 102 (MC/04/74)


On the recommendation of the SRC, the Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference.

04.2.50
Equal Opportunities and Diversity (MC/04/75)


The Council received the report and agreed to recommend it to the Conference.

04.2.51
Appointment of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order (MC/04/76)


On the recommendation of the SRC, the Council agreed to recommend to the Conference the changes to Standing Orders as set out in the report.  Further, subject to the adoption by the Conference of the Standing Order changes, the Council agreed to (i) adopt the procedure for the Appointment of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order set out in paragraph 3 of the report and (ii) adopt the same procedure for the appointment of the Associate Warden, with the Warden of the Order as an additional member of the Nomination Committee.

04.2.52
Indemnity Insurance for Trustees (MC/04/77)


The Council received the report and agreed:

1.
to direct the Connexional Team to continue its exploration into the most appropriate ways to provide insurance for those who need it in relation to the responsibilities they hold within the Church;

2.
to direct the Connexional Team to identify the best means of providing the controls required by the Charity Commission before they can authorise the amendment to the Model Trusts set out in Resolution 6/14 of the 2003 Conference and make recommendations to the SRC in May;

3.
to recommend that the Conference in 2004 confirms the adoption (at the 2003 Conference) of Resolution 6/14.

04.2.53
Southlands College Roehampton (MC/04/78)


On the recommendation of the SRC, the Council agreed to endorse the submission to the 2004 Conference of amendments to the Southlands College Trust Deed as outlined.

04.2.54
Report of the Connexional Audit Committee (MC/04/79)


The Council received the report.

04.2.55
Methodist Ministers’ Pension Scheme (MC/04/80)


The Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference.

04.2.56
Memorandum of Association between the Council of the Methodist Church and St Michael’s College, Cardiff (MC/04/81)


The Council approved MC/04/81.

04.2.57
Report of the Connexional Trustees for Connexional Offices, Manchester (MC/04/82)


On the recommendation of the SRC, the Council adopted the report and approved the proposed works.

04.2.58
Appointment of Mission Partners (MC/04/83)


The Council noted MC/04/83.

04.2.59
Presbyters and Deacons Affected by Impairment (MC/04/85)


The Council agreed that an interim report be brought to the 2004 Conference as a discussion document and that the Business Committee be asked to decide upon the appropriate way to facilitate a discussion.

04.2.60
Answering Social Injustice (NM54 2003) (MC/04/86)


The Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference.

04.2.61
The Appointment of the Co-ordinating Secretary for Unity in Mission (MC/04/88)


The Council endorsed the procedures and timetable proposed in MC/04/88, and resolved to recommend to the Conference that a name be brought to the Conference of 2005 for immediate reappointment or appointment, as the case may be, to the post of Co-ordinating Secretary for Unity in Mission.

04.2.62
The President expressed thanks to retiring members of the Council, particularly Mr Peter G Cotgrove, Connexional Treasurer, and The Revd Keith A Reed, Assistant Secretary of the Conference.

04.2.63
The Chaplain closed the meeting with prayers.

